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MacArthur Drive Intersection Upgrade to be 
completed 9 May 2025 

Heathcote Road Upgrade 
May 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Cabrogal people of the Darug Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The intersection of Heathcote Road 
and MacArthur Drive has now been 
completed. This will improve traffic 
flow and reduce delays, especially 
during peak travel times. This 
milestone is the second intersection 
we have completed as part of the 
project. 
Transitioning road users to new lane 
arrangement 
Road users will be able to use the new lane 
arrangement through the intersection between 
Heathcote Road and MacArthur Drive from 5am 
on 10 May 2025, weather permitting.  

When will we be working 
We will be working one nightshift on 9 May 2025, 
weather permitting between 8pm and 5am.  
Partial lane closures and traffic control will be in 
place for the safety of workers and road users. 

What the final intersection 
arrangement means for you  
This new intersection will promote better traffic 
flow along the project during daily peak hour 
traffic times, particularly for road users requiring 
access to Holsworthy Train Station.  

 

Managing our impacts 
We may use noisy machinery and equipment as 
part of the night work including: 

 generators/lighting towers 
 street sweepers 
 powered hand tools 
 elevated working platforms 
 line marking equipment.  

 
We aim to manage our work to avoid impacts to 
the community and the environment, including: 

 separation of vehicle and pedestrian access 
 turning off noisy machinery and vehicles 

when not in use 
 escorting pedestrians through the work zone 

if necessary 
 ensuring lighting is pointing away from 

properties 
 keeping overall noise from the worksite to a 

minimum at all times 
 making sure vehicles can move safely 

around construction areas 
 continue to keep the community informed 

about what we’re doing and listen to their 
concerns. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Locaton of the works  

 

 
 

Contact us 
 

 Project Infoline 1800 749 119 
 
 

 

 heathcoteroadupgrade@ertech.com.au 
 
 
Visit the online portal 
 
 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 

 
 

Heathcote Road Upgrade – Final traffic lane arrangement work area at the intersection between Heathcote Road and MacArthur 


